                    Report of the Secretary, E.B.D.P Association

Dear Members,



I extend a very hearty welcome to all of you for making it convenient to attend this meeting.


From time to time I have been keeping you informed about the activities of E.B.D.P Association through our Newsletter and E.B.D.P News which are periodically circulated. Some of the activities which were taken up in recent past are mentioned in the report.


First of all, I wish to bring to your kind notice that the term of 3 years of the present Managing Committee of E.B.D.P Association has come to an end on 31st May 2012 but for certain valid reasons we have exceeded the term for about two months. We are notifying the date of election for the new Managing Committee on 22nd July, 2012 which will be conducted by a Chief Election officer. Reasons for deferring the election for this short period was the following which were deliberated in our Managing Committee meeting on 29th April 2012and the following resolution was passed by the Managing Committee.  

1. “That the Election of the new office-bearers of E.B.D.P Association for the period 2012-2015 will be held on 22-7-2012for the following extra ordinary circumstances.

i)
The Accounts of the income and expenditure of the Annual Day celebration held only on 24-3-2012 and 25-3-2012 could not be finalized, since all the payments relating to Sponsorships and Advertisements have not been received.

ii)
That it is desirable to finalize the Accounts of the Annual Day celebrations and hand over the relevant papers to the incoming new Managing Committee.

iii)
That the entire Managing Committee was busy for about three/ four months right from January 2012 for making the Annual Day celebration a grand success especially when this event was held to commemorate 150th birth anniversary of Swami Vivekananda and Acharya Jagadish Chandra Bose, two of India’s great sons. 

iv)
Accounts for the year 2011-2012 could not be finalized despite best efforts made by the Treasurer within scheduled time to be placed before A.G.M.

2.
It was also resolved that next Annual General Body Meeting prior to the election of the new office bearers for the period 2012-2015 will be completed by 31st July, 2012.” I have formally initiated this position to the Registrar of Societies. I request the General Body to record post fact approval to the resolution of the Managing Committee.

 The present Committee will hand over charge to the new Mg. Committee after the election.
Eligible Voters list will be displayed in E.B.D.P office and certified copy will be given to Chief Election officer well in advance.


Coming back to our activities, these are:

1. Changing the name of East Pakistan Displaced Persons’ Association to East Bengal Displaced Persons’ Association.


The decision to drop the word “Pakistan” from the name of our Association was approved at the extra-ordinary General Body meeting of the Association whereafter we took up the matter with the Registrar of Societies, Govt. of Delhi for amendment as required under Society rules. They desired us to furnish to them the original Registration Certificate issued to E.P.D.P Association in 1960. As record of 50 years old was neither available at our end nor in the Office of the Registrar of Society, it created lot of difficulties. To overcome this impasse, a number of visits and follow up was required with the Office of the Registrar of Societies and after a great deal of persuasion. The Registrar of Society, Govt. of Delhi, amended our name on 12-12-2011 which now read as follows:

“The East Bengal Displaced Persons Association, Delhi”

  Registration No. S-1626.

  Registered Office: I-1597, Chittaranjan Park,

  New Delhi-110019”
2. PNG connectivity in Chittaranjan Park (Gas Pipeline) and Alaknanda.

It is solely with E.B.D.P’s efforts that Gas Pipeline is coming to this area after we took up this matter with I.G.L in June 2006 and I.G.L confirmed on 10th July 2006 to our President as follows: “We would like to inform you that Chittaranjan Park has been included in our Plan for year 2007-08 for expansion of PNG net-work”. We have, however, been keeping the residents apprised of its development from time to time. Now, the position is that laying the main line for PNG connection (Gas pipeline) has been completed by Indraprastha Gas Ltd. wherefrom the branch lines will shortly be laid by them for supply of Gas to various blocks of houses. Our Association is regularly following this matter with I.G.L and we are in constant touch with their General Manager (Marketing). The latest position is that I.G.L and M.C.D are doing a joint Survey on the proposed branch lines within C.R. Park whereafter registration for booking the Gas connection would start. The work of digging has already started in C, D, E, F & K1 Blocks in the first phase where gas pipelines are being laid. In this effort of bringing Gas pipeline over a period of time, we got help from the area M.P, M.L.A & Councillor as also from M.C.D and I.G.L. and we are grateful to them.

3. Opening of Railway Booking Office in Chittaranjan Park Post Office (PRS facility) at D.D.A Market No.4

After years of efforts with Postal Deptt. and the Railways, a Railway Reservation facility has started functioning in the Post Office of Chittaranjan Park (in Market No.4) with effect from 12th July, 2011. This proposal was initiated by us about 5 years ago. In the effort to open the PRS facility, the contribution of late Shri. Neepesh Talukdar, former Member, P & T Board and ex-President of E.P.D.P Association was significant. Separately, a ticket reservation facility in a Van of the Railways is available in C.R. Park each Monday in front of E.B.D.P office. This is known as “Mushkil Aasan”.
4. Construction of Old Age Home in Chittaranjan Park

The proposal for construction of an Old Age Home in the Vacant plot in C.R. Park behind Savitri Cinema was initiated by our Association about 4 years ago with D.D.A. Present position is that its construction will now be done by Delhi State Govt. who have since deposited the cost of the land to D.D.A as demanded by them. The preliminary work will be started soon by the Social Welfare Deptt., of the State Government. Our President had earlier met the Hon’ble Smt. Sheila Dixit, Chief Minister, Delhi. He has since written to Prof. Kiran Walia, Social Welfare Minister, Delhi Govt., to get the work expedited.

5. Defective Sewage Disposal System affecting 4 D.D.A Markets and M,N,O, P Blocks, Pockets 52,56,88 of Chittaranjan Park

This relates to Sewage disposal system affecting 4 D.D.A Markets and the residential Blocks M, N, O, P, Pockets 52, 56, 88 of C.R. Park. These Sewer lines are being maintained by Delhi Development Authority but there have been lots of complaint about blockage and over-flow of Sewage from time to time. All other Sewer lines of C.R. Park are maintained by Sewer Department of Delhi Jal Board. In order to ensure better Sewer lines service, we had a number of meetings with senior officials of D.D.A and Sewer Department of D.J.B requesting the latter to take over maintenance of these lines from D.D.A. After persistent follow-up, D.J.B have agreed to take over these Sewer lines after D.D.A pays “Deficiency Charges” to Delhi Jal Board. In this regard, a high level meeting took place between Chief Executive Officer, D.J.B and the Vice-Chairman, D.D.A in the Conference Hall, Vikas Sadan, D.D.A when it was agreed by them to sort out the issue. Subsequently, our President Dr. Nitish Sengupta has approached the Vice-Chairman, D.D.A and the Chief Executive Officer, D.J.B to direct the respective Departments for handing over / taking over these Sewer lines so that the 4 Markets and above referred block of houses have smooth Sewage Disposal System to be maintained by D.J.B. This work is being taken on hand by D.J.B. We also again sought the help of D.J.B and the help of the Councillor is being sought. 
6. Widening the “U” turn for vehicles under Nehru Place Fly-Over 

 Certain difficulties were being faced by the vehicle owners while taking “U” turn from Ring Road side of Chirag Enclave to the other side of the road i.e. towards Nehru Apartment / C.R. Park. To make the driving convenient, the widening of the “U” turn was required which has recently been done by the P.W.D, Govt. of N.C.T of Delhi. The Chief Engineer, P.W.D promptly responded to our request end got the work completed in consultation with our representative.
7. Need for a Sub-way / underpass for entry to Chittaranjan Park, New Delhi

 For a Sub-way / underpass for entry to C.R. Park, Dr. Nitish Sengupta President of E.B.D.P Association had earlier met the Hon’ble Chief Minister, Delhi and subsequently requested her for the same which has been forwarded by the Chief Minister’s office to the Principal Secretary, P.W.D for suitable action. The Executive Engineer, P.W.D, GNCTD, New Delhi has initiated preliminary action in this regard by calling a High-powered meeting. I have had discussions with the Engineers of he State Govt. who had come for inspection of the possible location from where Under Pass / Sub-Way could be identified. The matter is being closely followed up.
8. Restraining D.D.A to allot a Second Plot to a Religious Institution in C.R. Park and instead allot the plot for the Senior Citizens Recreation Club, C.R. Park 

Apart from the plot allotted to New Delhi Church of Christ by D.D.A about 8/9 years ago in ‘I’ Block, C.R. Park where a Church is under construction, another plot adjacent to it was being considered for allotment to the Bible Believers Society of India. Realizing the hard plight of the Residents of the area which they would face, we immediately got in touch with the Commissioner (I.L), D.D.A and requested her not to allot the plot. We also met the officials of Land Department (I.L) of D.D.A who took note of our submissions and an officer of the Department was deputed by them to make spot survey and submit a report. We also brought to the notice of the officers of the Building Department that Planning Wing of D.D.A will be willing to replan this plot for alternative use. We accordingly approached the Planning Department of D.D.A for replanning the use of this vacant plot and requested them to see that this second plot at I-1597, C.R. Park, New Delhi is not allotted for any new Religious Building but to the Senior Citizens recreation Club, C.R. Park. This is now under consideration of D.D.A which will be decided in consultation with M.C.D. We have also taken up the matter with the Dir (SW) M.C.D who supposed to take up this job and lot of progress has been made in this direction.
9. Status of Feeder Bus Service from C.R. Park to Metro Railway Station.

As earlier reported, we had meeting with ex-CMD, D.M.R.C, Dr. E. Sreedharan and the Chairman of D.T.C Shri. Naresh Kumar for providing feeder service from C.R. Park to Nehru Place / East of Kailash Metro station but because of shortage of Feeder Bus, neither D.M.R.C nor D.T.C are able to provide it for the present. We also had meeting with Unified Traffic & Transportation Infrastructure (Plg. & Engg.) Centre (UTTIPEC) urging them for the feeder Bus Service. D.M.R.C has agreed to provide Feeder Bus Service to C.R. Park and back. However, as soon as more buses are added to the fleet, feeder Bus will be provided to C.R. Park as confirmed by D.M.R.C..

10. Silent Candle light March on 21-8-2011 against corruption


Our Association, in conjunction with the Block R.W.As of C.R. Park, alongwith the R.W.As of the adjoining Areas such as G.K-II and Alaknanda had organized a peaceful and silent candle light March alongwith residents to focus on the issue of corruption. This candle light march was held on 21-8-2011 at 7-30 P.M within C.R. Park by displaying Banners and hoardings. The march started from E.B.D.P Building and proceeded through G & H Block to Market no.2 and Market No.1 to Co-operative Ground, ‘J’ Block and reached ‘B’ Block Puja Ground and then returned to E.B.D.P Association Building where the Assembly dispersed.
11. Symposium on “Disaster Management Plan” for the Durga Puja Committees and R.W.As of Chittaranjan Park on 17-9-2011 

We organized a symposium on Disaster Management on 17-9-2011 and the lead speaker was Dr. Ranjana Mukhopadhyaya, Associate Professor, University of Delhi and a Member of a Sub-Committee of Planning Commission on Disaster Management. The objective was to ensure safe, secure and disaster free Durga Puja Celebrations. She identified various sources of Disaster e.g.; (1) Fire
(2) Crowd (stampede, mob)

 (3) Terror attacks 
(4) Food Poisoning (5) Natural Calamity (earthquake, heavy rainfall leading to flooding) etc. The Seminar was informative and useful.
12. Samadhan- A Counselling Unit of E.B.D.P Association


It is with a sense of service that E.B.D.P Association introduced ‘Samadhan’, its counselling Cell to the residents of C.R. Park as their “Friend in Need”.


In today’s world, rapid Socio-Economic development has thrown up new challenges to our every day life, sometimes questioning and weakening the fundamental beliefs and age old values. These aspects do have negative impact on our behaviour thus affecting our mental and physical health and relationship.


To tackle some of the above problems, an idea of a Counselling Cell called ‘SAMADHAN’ was initiated by E.B.D.P Association with the active assistance of Smt. Ratna Mukherjee a Mg. Committee Member. Dr. Bharati Sarkar, a close Associate of E.B.D.P Association, joined hands with Smt. Ratna Mukherjee to run “Samadhan”. They are dedicated to render free Counselling to the people who are in need of its services.


The basic guidelines which the Counselling Cell follows are (a) Patient hearing  (b) Confidentiality and  (c) Genuine concern for the well being of the affected. The persons so far approached ‘Samadhan” for assistance could be broadly described as follows:-

(i)
Senior Citizens

(ii)
Victims of family discords

(iii)
Teenagers & above 

(iv)
Various small Vendors and Shopkeepers on Miscellaneous Issues


‘Samadhan’ is contributing towards social harmony in a positive way for the residents of C.R. Park.

13. Resident Ward Committee


The Resident Ward committee has been set-up by the State Govt. to reflect the spirit of 7th Amendment of the Constitution of India in the context of local self Government and devolution of powers. The R.W.C will embody tenets of empowerment of local bodies including transparency enhancing efficiency in the functioning of the Municipality.


Resident Ward committee for Ward No. 190 comprising of C.R. Park, Alaknanda, D.D.A Flats-Kalkaji has been formed at the instance of Mayor’s Office, M.C.D. The concept is empowerment of the Residents and facilitates their participation in all the development work falling under the ambit of M.C.D. For the time being 13 R.W.As of the area including E.B.D.P Association, C.R. Park has been nominated by the Mayor in this Ward Committee. In course of time, more R.W.As will be included who have been doing meaningful work in their respective areas.

14. Protest against the proposed opening of Savitri Cinema Complex in

 Greater Kailash-II area.

Delhi Administration has taken a decision to re-open the Savitri Cinema which was closed for many years. This decision led to the agitation of various R.W.As of nearby areas e.g. Greater Kailsh-II, Greater Kailash-I, Alaknanda, Masjid Moth, Chittaranjan Park etc. because the opening of the Cinema Hall will cause heavy traffic bottlenecks and vehicular congestion for entering these places. We had joined hands with these R.W.As as running the Cinema Hall will lead to traffic congestion with consequential difficulties for entering C.R. Park from Greater Kailsh-II side. A candle light protest Rally was organized by these R.W.As including E.P.D.P Association on 30th May, 2011 in front of Savitri Cinema. We are in touch with R.W.As of Greater Kailash-II and others for further action in this regard.
15. Displaying the names of the Donors to the E.B.D.P Building Fund in a permanent Board

Our Managing Committee has now decided that those donors who have contributed 
Rs.5, 000/- or more will have their names inscribed in a permanent Display Board in he Association premises. Such a list has been prepared and will shortly be placed in position.
The donation made to E.B.D.P Association is exempt under section 80G of the Income Tax Act 1961 which was granted to us vide Director of Income Tax’s (Exemption) letter No. HQ.DIT (E) 2009-10/DEL-EE20268-01072009/850 dated 01-07-2009.
16. International Mother Language Day

E.B.D.P Association in collaboration with “Antarjatik Bengali Language Samity” organized a Seminar on 26th February 2012 in E.B.D.P Association Building for the promotion of Bengali literature. Shri. Subhas Roy, Secretary of the A.B.L.S welcomed the Guests / Participants. Dr. Nitish Sengupta, President E.B.D.P Association and Shri. Debasis Bagchi highlighted the importance of the Bengali language and paid tribute to the eminent writers for their contribution towards the enrichment of Bengali language. Officials of Bangladesh High Commission including Shri. Enamul Haq Choudhury, Minister (Press) and Syed Mustasir Mamun, First Secretary spoke highly of the importance of the Bengali language in the seminar.

17. Carpeting of Roads in C.R. Park
After persuasion at various levels, a sum of Rs. 6 crores was sanctioned by the Government to M.C.D for the road carpeting work in C.R. Park and M.C.D had taken up this work in close coordination with our Association’s representatives who had spent late hours at night during the road carpeting work. Close coordination was made with Block RWAs. Shri. Ajay Maken, Hon’ble Minister & M.P had shown interest in this work. The Councillor and the ex-Councillor also involved themselves in this work. However, this task has remained unfinished. We have recently made representation to the new D.C Shri. Krishan Kumar for suitable action in the matter. We are awaiting results and a copy of the representation has been sent to the Councillor also.
18. Traffic Signals in New C.R. Park
After our long persuasion with the Traffic Police Authorities for 3 years and finally two new Traffic Signals at (a) ‘T’ point in front of D.D.A Market No.2 opposite D & E Blocks and (b) at ‘T’ point before Shivalik Apartment of Alaknanda Complex (between Blocks F & G of C.R. Park have been installed and are functioning.
The traffic Signal in Market No.1 was not functioning properly. Here also, with close follow up with Sr. Traffic Police officials, this Traffic Signal has been made operational. Besides other existing signals have been made fully functional. We are grateful to, Hon’ble L.G’s Office, who lent necessary help in accomplishing this job. Besides this we have given certain other suggestions to Traffic Deptt., which are under consideration.
19. Collection and Deposit of Property Tax from the Residents to M.C.D
E.B.D.P is rendering assistance to its residents to deposit the Property Tax for last many years. This work will be continued to be done in future also. So far we have collected about 10-15 crores of property tax and deposited the same with M.C.D and now S.D.M.C. 
20. Stoppage of opening of ‘Chandralok Cinema’ near ‘G’ Block, C.R. Park

Lot of efforts have been made to stop the opening of Chandralok Cinema Hall near ‘G’ Block, C.R. Park. There are still pressures to get it opened but for the time being, we have succeeded by raising objections through R.T.I etc.

21. Various Camps organized by E.B.D.P Association
Over the years, we organized many health camps for the residents of C.R. Park and number them attended the Camp.

Recently, we organized a “Legal” camp which was addressed by an advocate, Shri. Shivom Asthana, owner of Perfect Legal Group. He spoke about the need for making/executing and registering Wills & other property transfer Documents and it was well attended.
22. Augmentation of Water Supply.
Our continuous efforts with D.J.B and various other authorities for long period of time have improved the overall water supply position in C.R. Park.

23. Water harvesting in C.R. Park.

In conjunction with a N.G.O, FORCE, and with the help of M.C.D Five Water Harvesting pits have been set up in various parks of C.R. Park. We have sought the permission of M.C.D for another 8 Water Harvesting Pits which are consideration stage in M.C.D.
24. Meetings with various dignitaries of the newly elected South Delhi Municipal Corporation and also newly elected Councillor and have invited them to visit E.B.D.P Office for interaction with the residents. We are awaiting their response.


25. Annual Day Celebration by E.B.D.P Association on 24th/25th March 2012 ay Kali Mandir Complex to commemorate the 150th birth centenary of Swami Vivekananda and Acharya Jagdish Chandra Bose.

Our Annual Day Celebration has been successfully concluded on 24th/25th March 2012 in Kali Mandir Complex. The first day’s programme was inaugurated by the Chief Guest Swami Amritapurnanda of Ramakrishna Mission, New Delhi after Dr. Nitish Sengupta, President; E.B.D.P Association welcomed all the guests. Shri. Debasis Bagchi was the Guest of honour who eloquently spoke about the life and teachings of swami Vivekananda. The Ganesh Bandana, Nukkad Natak and the Cultural functions were enjoyed by the appreciative residents.


The inaugural speech on the 2nd day was given by Prof. Asis Datta, ex-Vice Chancellor of J.N.U and Padma Bhusan recipient. He spoke about the Unique contribution of Acharya Jagdish Chandra Bose, the doyen of modern Indian Science who was not only the father of Microwave and Cybernetics but he was a physicist, biologist, archaeologist, litterateur and a great Patriot. Pravrajika Subrataprana of Ramakrishna Sharada mission, New Delhi who was Guest of Honour spoke on the life of Acharya Jagdish Chandra Bose. Shri. Santonu Sen, ex-I.G.P, C.B.I also graced the occasion as guest of Honour.

“Gunijan Sambardhana” was given to Padmashri Dr. Kalyan Banerjee, eminent & famous homeopath and Padmashri Dr. S.P. Mondal, famous orthopedic Surgeon. Pandit Debu Choudhury, Padma Bhusan was also given this honour in absentia as he was abroad. Well known Artists from Kolkata, Chandrabali Rudra Dutta and Parnavo enthralled the audience by their melodious voice. Local artists Anamika Chatterjee and Priyali Roy also won the hearts of the spectators by their performance.

Free health camp was organized by Moolchand Hospital, Indian Spinal Injuries Centre and Pragati Wellness Centre on 24th & 25th March at our instance which were successful.


Prizes were given to the winners in Essay and Drawing Competition from amongst school children. Football and Cricket Tournament were organized and prizes were given to the finalists.


We expressed our deep gratitude and thanks to all the Sponsors of the function i.e. ONGC, I.O.C, S.B.I, BHEL & SAIL, LIC & UBI as also to Shri. Madan Bhanja, Proprietor, Aristrocrat Caterer, Shri. Partha Dey, Director Avira Nirman Udyog Pvt. Ltd. for their financial support in organizing the function. We also thanked all the Advertisers for their help. Finally, thanks were given to Kali Mandir Society and all those who helped in organizing the function.
22. Thanks giving.


Our effort has always been to assist the residents to overcome their difficulties with respect to civic services. In our multifarious task, we got adequate support from the various Agencies of the Government, Police, Block R.W.As and Socio-Cultural organizations including Kali Mandir Society and all Durga Puja Committees. Many of them and our well-wishers have extended financial support towards E.B.D.P Building. We are deeply obliged to all the Donors for their help towards our Building Fund. We always cherish their support. On my own behalf and behalf of the Managing Committee, I offer sincere and grateful thanks to all the Members of the Association and the residents for their Support and Cooperation. I also record our gratitude to the Hon’ble M.P, M.L.A and the Councillor for their help and assistance in accomplishing our tasks.


Regards,










(P.K. Roy)
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